
 
 
No.   592-18     

Resolution of the 
Tuolumne County Transportation Council 

Approve contract with Sierra Northern Railway for Railroad Crossing Rehabilitation and 
Improvements at two locations on Campo Seco Rd. 

 
Whereas, the Tuolumne County Transportation Council (TCTC) desires to contribute funding on a 

regular basis toward improvements to railroad crossings in Tuolumne County; and 
 
Whereas, the Federal Transportation Act provides Federal Regional Surface Transportation Program 

(RSTP) funds to the Tuolumne County Transportation Council for transportation purposes; and, 
 
Whereas, the Sierra Northern Railway and the County of Tuolumne have determined that two 

railroad crossing on Campo Seco Rd. are in need of rehabilitation and improvements; 
and, 

 
Whereas,  this project is eligible for Regional Surface Transportation Program (RSTP) Exchange 

funds; and 
 
Whereas, On September 12, 2018 the TCTC approved the allocation of $121,000 in RSTP Reserve funds 

to the Sierra Northern Railway for the rehabilitation and improvement of the two crossings on 
Campo Seco Rd.; and 

 
Now, therefore, be it resolved that the Tuolumne County Transportation Council hereby authorize 
the Chairman to execute a contract with Sierra Northern Railway to rehabilitate and improve the two 
road crossings on Campo Seco Rd. set forth in their Proposal number 082318, Scope of Work, Rate 
Schedule, as accepted by the TCTC. 
 
Passed and Adopted by the Tuolumne County Transportation Council this 14th day of November 
2018 by the following vote: 
 

Ayes:    
 
Noes:   
 
Absent:  

       Attest:  
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                         
Michael Ayala, Chair               Darin Grossi, Executive Director 
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